80th Oregon Legislative Assembly — 2019 Regular Session

HB 2999 A STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY Carrier: Sen. Gelser

Joint Committee On Transportation

Action Date: 05/20/19
Action: Do pass the A-Eng bill.
Senate Vote
Yeas: 4 - Bentz, Beyer, Frederick, Gelser
Exc: 1-Boquist
House Vote
Yeas: 7 - Evans, Findley, Lewis, McKeown, McLain, Noble, Witt
Fiscal: Has minimal fiscal impact
Revenue: Has minimal revenue impact
Prepared By: Patrick Brennan, LPRO Analyst
Meeting Dates: 5/20

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:

Extends, from 30 days to 120 days, the period for which a temporary duplicate disabled parking permit may be
issued for travel purposes, effective July 6, 2020. Allows temporary permits to be renewed by mail.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
e Situations where individual needs two disabled parking permits

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:

Current Oregon law allows the Department of Transportation to issue one disabled person parking decal or
individual placard per applicant. Applicants must apply with the Department and have an authorized physician
certify that the applicant is eligible for a disabled person parking permit. The Department can issue a temporary
duplicate parking decal or individual placard for travel purposes. The temporary duplicate permit is valid for 30
days. Except for the temporary duplicate permit, all disabled person parking permits can be renewed by mail.

House Bill 2999-A extends the period of time for which a temporary duplicate parking placard may be issued from
30 days to 120 days. The measure also allows any disabled person parking permit to be renewed by mail.
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